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Board of Water Commissioners CHRISTOPHER J. GARNER, General Manager 
October 14, 2021 Board Meeting 

 
Subject 

Adopt Specifications WD-15-19 for the North Long Beach Collection Main Control Valve 
Upgrade Project (EO-3435) and authorize the General Manager to sign a construction 
contract with Cora Constructors, Inc., in the amount of $1,249,350. 
 
Executive Summary 

On August 10, 2021 and August 17, 2021, staff published the Notice of Inviting Bids for 
the North Long Beach Collection Main Control Valve Upgrade Project (EO-3435) as 
required by Public Contract Code Section 22037.  This project is for the upgrade of a 
pressure transmitter and a butterfly valve along the North Long Beach collection main.  
The pressure transmitter is located in an existing vault south of the intersection of Cherry 
Avenue and Tehachapi Drive, and the new butterfly valve will be located in a new vault 
approximately 1,500 feet east of the intersection of Cherry Avenue and Wardlow Road.  
The work includes rehabilitation of the existing pressure transmitter vault, construction of 
a new vault for the new butterfly valve, upgrade of existing pressure transmitter and 
control valve appurtenances, and four different condition assessments of the collection 
main. 
 
On September 20, 2021, five (5) bids were received and opened.  The bid tabulation is 
attached.  After evaluating all bids received, the lowest responsive bid submitted by Cora 
Constructors, Inc., in the amount of $1,249,350 was found to be in conformance with the 
bid documents. 
 
The Engineer’s estimate is $1,116,000. 
 
Recommendation 

Adopt Specifications WD-15-19 for the North Long Beach Collection Main Control Valve 
Upgrade Project (EO-3435) and authorize the General Manager to sign a construction 
contract with Cora Constructors, Inc., in the amount of $1,249,350. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  The cost to the Water Fund will be incurred during FY 22 with the annual 
amount being the contract total of $1,249,350.  The costs are included in the Water Fund 
FY 22 CIP budget. 

 

    
Robert J. Verceles  Christopher J. Garner 
Director of Engineering/Chief Engineer  General Manager 
 
Attachment 


